
 
 
 
 
 
 

May 2, 2025 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro  
Chairman      Ranking Member 
Committee on Appropriations Committee on Appropriations 
  
  
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for the Family Health Center of Marshfield Project in fiscal year 2026. The 
entity to receive funding for this project is Family Health Center of Marshfield, Inc. The funding would 
be used to establish comprehensive healthcare services including primary care, oral health services and 
substance use disorder treatment and recovery in Wisconsin Rapids to those who are underserved or lack 
insurance. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the 
Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a).   
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
         
 
 
 
Derrick Van Orden       
Member of Congress 
 


